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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SWYNCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 
At 7.30 pm on Monday 12th December 2016
Held in the Swyncombe Cricket Pavilion 

Present:
Councillors:
Elizabeth Longley (EL)



John Halls (JH)



Peter Willis-Fleming (PWF)



Sam Fielden (SF)

Officer:

Kristina Tynan (KT)

Members of the Public: 
0

56/16
Apologies for absence
              Tracey Taverner.
57/16   
To receive Declarations of Interest 


There were none.

58/16
Minutes of the Swyncombe Parish Council held on 19th September 2016 to be signed as a correct record 

Resolved: That the minutes of the meetings above be agreed as a correct record and that they be signed by the Chairman.

59/16
Matters arising from the Minutes/Previous Actions

1. Play Equipment in Cricket Field – KT is still investigating getting the equipment inspected.

2. PAT Testing – KT to organise
3. Quotes for Grass Cutting of OCC Areas – EL is trying to contact Ben Gristwood. It was also agreed to ask one of the local farmers for a price. KT will also see if she has any contacts that would price for this work.

4. Cricket Field Hedge – it was noted that these works have been done.

60/16
Public Questions  

There were no public questions notified.
61/16
To receive Reports from:


1. District Councillor – Anna Badcock had sent her apologies.
 2. County Councillor – Steve Harrod had sent his apologies. His Monthly report was emailed to all Councillors.

3. Thames Valley Police – No report had been received.

 4. Cricket Club – No report had been received.
62/16
Financial Matters: To receive the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update and to approve the list of Payments 

1. To agree the Balance of Accounts and approve the list of Payments 

Resolved: That the Balance of Accounts below be agreed and the list of payments shown below were approved for payment.

26/10/2016 – The Open Spaces Society –Annual Membership
£ 45.00

26/10/2016 – Peter Regent- Parts for Cricket Pavilion


£ 49.39

26/10/2016 – Swyncombe Estate –Field Rent



£100.00

26/10/2016 – British Legion –Wreath for Remembrance Day

£ 17.00

12/12/2016 - K Tynan- Salary Sept –Dec



£ 284.07  


12/12/2016    HMRC – Tax and NI Quarter         


£ 71.00

Total Payments

    




£ 566.46
	Bank Balance 5/12/2016
	

	Current Account
	13242.17

	Hi Interest Account
	525.95

	Total
	
	13768.12



2. Budget Update 2016/2017 


Resolved: That the Budget Update be accepted and is shown below.


3. Budget and Precept 2017/2018

Resolved: That the Precept be increased by 4.3% which will give a precept of £5773.00. The agreed Budget for 2017/2018 is shown below.

	Budget Information
	BUDGET
	ACTUAL
	PROV YEAR 
	BUDGET

	SPC
	
	2016/2017
	1/4 -5/12/2016
	END
	2017/2018

	INCOME
	
	£
	            £
	            £
	            £

	SODC Precept  
	5,533.00
	2,766.50
	5,533.00
	5,773.00

	Cricket Pavilion Rent
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	1,000.00

	Grants 
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	
	£6,533.00
	£3,766.50
	£6,533.00
	£6,773.00

	EXPENDITURE
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Subscriptions (OALC & ORCC)
	165.00
	110.89
	165.00
	165.00

	Insurance - SPC
	166.56
	163.91
	163.91
	166.56

	               - Cricket Club
	388.64
	382.45
	382.45
	388.64

	Cricket Ground Maintenance
	500.00
	549.39
	500.00
	500.00

	SODC Non-Business Rates - Cricket Pavilion
	100.00
	99.40
	99.40
	100.00

	Cricket Ground Rent
	100.00
	100.00
	100.00
	100.00

	Maintenance (Tree Works)
	280.00
	0.00
	280.00
	250.00

	External Auditors Fees
	100.00
	0.00
	0.00
	100.00

	Internal Audit
	110.00
	105.00
	105.00
	105.00

	Grass Cutting/Gardening Green
	200.00
	0.00
	200.00
	200.00

	Clerk Salary INCL ni/tax
	1,436.19
	726.46
	1,420.27
	1,436.19

	HM Inland Revenue Employers Cont
	105.00
	0.00
	105.00
	105.00

	Postage & Stationery
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Remembrance Day/1st World War Comm
	17.00
	17.00
	17.00
	17.00

	Meeting Hall Rental
	50.00
	0.00
	0.00
	30.00

	Bus Shelter and Bench Improvements
	0.00
	680.00
	680.00
	0.00

	Broadband Campaign 
	162.50
	0.00
	162.50
	0.00

	Comet Community Bus Service
	 
	 
	 
	240.00

	Miscellaneous (sign +open spaces Sub)
	0.00
	87.25
	87.25
	0.00

	Contingency
	2,652.11
	1,982.74
	2,652.11
	2,869.61

	
	
	£6,533.00
	£5,004.49
	£7,119.89
	£6,773.00

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT 
	 
	£0.00
	-£1,237.99
	-£586.89
	£0.00

	Firework Fund
	
	
	
	

	Ticket Sales
	1,594.00
	1,857.65
	1,857.65
	1,600.00

	Fireworks 
	
	-1,500.00
	-1,500.00
	-1,500.00
	-1,500.00

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT (Underspend or Overspend)
	94.00
	357.65
	357.65
	100.00

	Balance Bfwd
	724.90
	818.90
	818.90
	1,176.55

	Balance Cfwd
	£818.90
	£1,176.55
	£1,176.55
	£1,276.55


63/16
Planning Matters - JH
P16/S3849/HH Chapel Cottage Park Corner RG9 6DR


Erection of two bay carport with bin store. A previous application for a two

bay carport and log store (P14/S0765/HH) has been approved.
NO STRONG VIEWS - UNANIMOUS

KT to check with SODC regarding the Enforcement issues.
P16/S2816/FUL (Full Application) Marigay Russells Water RG9 6EU
Amendment No. 2 - dated 28th November 2016

Demolition of existing dwelling and garage and erection of replacement 5-bedroom dwelling with detached double garage, and demolition of detached garage and erection of a detached 4-bedroom dwelling with integral garage incorporating shared vehicular access (additional information concerning commencement of development received 27th October 2016 and access and parking arrangements and tree protection revised as shown on amended plans received 28th November 2016) – FOR INFORMATION ONLY
EL to ensure that the Neighbour is aware of this Amendment 2.

 

P16/S3140/FUL Paddock View Russells Water RG9 6EU – It was noted that this application was withdrawn.

64/16
Highway Issues SF

1. Flooding – SF said that he had spoken to Highways this morning. They have had a few ideas of what could be done to alleviate flooding in the Stocking Lane area. One is to put a grip ditch along the approach to the flooding area and the other is to put in a soakaway which OCC cannot do at the moment as they do not have any funding at present but have said that they would give it priority in the next financial year. The long term problem is the trees and their roots and if they were dug out it would not last long and the problem would then re-occur. It is not a straightforward issue. We will need to have a look at the problem trees. EL will speak to Ian Harlow about his trees.
2. Any Other issues 
Road Closure for Remembrance Sunday – This went very well and SF was thanked for organising this.
65/16
Risk Assessment Review for 2016/2017- JH

It was agreed that no changes were needed and therefore it was:

Resolved: To accept the Risk Assessment for 2016/2017
66/16
Standing Order Review for 2016/2017- JH

It was agreed that no changes were needed and therefore it was:


Resolved: To accept the Standing Orders for 2016/2017
67/16
Connecting Oxfordshire  

Quotes for Parish Grass cutting – These are still being sought.
68/16
Broadband – if any issues need to be discussed. KT has emailed the latest report to all Councillors.

PWF has spoken to Peter Richardson about costs but has not yet been given these. 
JH said that he is getting involved with a broadband scheme up north and this is a company called B4RN which is run by volunteers and they have put in 18km of fibre connections to date. They have a website and the Technology Department of Lancashire University have been very involved in this. The Government gives grants per household and this has then been given to the company to put in the fibre connection.  PWF said that someone in Park Corner has signed up to Faster Broadband and is very pleased with the speeds he now gets. PWF is keeping a record of what is happening regarding Park Corner and broadband. EL said she will also keep an eye on this issue.
69/16
Parish Portrait – PWF said that there is no progress at present but asked that this item be kept on the agenda.
70/16
General Issues E
1. Trees – quotation from Docker

This was discussed and it was:


Resolved: That we spend up to £1650.00 on tree works.


2. Litterblitz – This took place on 15th October 2016 and went very well.
3. Cycling – The paper on this from the Open Spaces Society was attached to the agenda. We are now members of the OSS. The bottom line is that we cannot do anything about cyclists going over the middle of the green. SF said that the Estate has some signs and it was agreed that he puts them up in the green area.
4. Bonfire Party – This took place on the 5th November and was the best party ever in terms of numbers and profit.
5. Townlands – PWF said that they appointed someone to run this. There has been an article on this in the Henley Standard.
6. Comet Bus Service – PWF said that this service is doing very well and 9/10 people are using it regularly from 4 different parishes, and asked if the Parish Council would give it some funding for this year and the next financial year. After discussion it was:
Resolved: That we allocate £60 from this Financial Year January to March 2017 and that we allocate £240 for the next Financial Year. It was noted that this will need to be a Section 137 payment.

7. Report on Town and Parish Forum – PWF attended this and said it was an interesting meeting. SODC has a real problem with planning as they do not have a 5 year land supply. PWF said that with his Chiltern’s Society hat on 12 outline planning applications have been received by SODC whereas previously there would only be about 1 a year. Regarding the Unitary Authority at this meeting it was stated that this is currently in abeyance. The consultation has been done and the Government has said that OCC and SODC need to work together on this. PWF asked if there is a plan for this and John Cotton said that there might be. PWF said he will follow up on this issue. Steve Harrod also made mention of this in his December Monthly Report. SODC also floated the idea of a South Oxfordshire Lottery at this Forum.

8. Multi Parish Meeting – 20th December 2016 – SF will attend this.

9. Any Other Issues.
Payments to HMRC – KT reported that from April they will no longer accept cheques. KT will speak to our Bank to see if they can do a transfer on our behalf as SPC do not do BACS payments.
71/16
Correspondence 

1. Consultation on Ombudsman – PWF will have a look at this. The deadline is 24/1/2017.
72/16
Date of Next Meeting  

This will take place on Monday 6th March 2017 at the Cricket Pavilion.
73/16
Other Matters for Discussion at the discretion of Chair

To note any other matters raised by Members of the Council

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.35PM
SPC Minutes December 2016
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